
Our students participated in the annual Veteran’s Day parade on November 11th.   The 

kids had a great time and to top it off we won a $15.00 prize for our banner!  

Thanks to Lyn Justis and Debbie Dixon for a job well done! 

Members of our Climate Committee began planning for our annual Breakfast with 

Santa to be held on Saturday, December 10th from 9:00-12:00.  Tickets are available at 

the school office and are $5.00 each.  Children 3 and under will be free.  If you 

would like to volunteer to help, please call the office at 594-3539.  This is our        

biggest fund raising event of the year and we hope to see you and your family 

there!  

Thanksgiving break will be from November 23rd – November 25th.  Classes will resume 

on Monday, November 28th. 

Best wishes for a safe and blessed Thanksgiving!    

Becky Martin  

Upcoming Events 

 November 23-25—No School, Thanksgiving break 

 December 10—breakfast with Santa, Bring the whole family! 

 December 16—Beacon Singers holiday concert @ 10am 

 December 20—end of second grading period 

 December 21—January 3—Winter Break 

 

SPEAKIN’ ABOUT  

Beacon 

A note from the principal 



Preschool 

Preschool has been very busy!  We had a great time     

dressing up in our costumes for Halloween.  We went 

trick or treating around to the other classrooms.  We 

then had a party in the gym. We had the horses from 

Hocking College visit our school. The preschoolers had 

a great time learning about horses. They loved seeing and 

petting Lightening and Sonny.  We are getting ready for 

Thanksgiving by learning about the Pilgrims and the       

Indians.  In our Science area we are trying to grow a   

pineapple.  We also are growing an alligator and        

measuring it each day to see how long it gets.  



Primary I 

In November the Primary Class attended the Veteran’s Day Parade. 

We enjoyed watching the parade with the many bands, soldiers 

and floats. As the year progresses, the students continue to be 

busy learning the letters of the alphabet, beginning sounds, letter 

formation, and spelling words. Again this year students are       

enjoying a weekly art class lead by the resident artist. They are 

learning to form shapes, lines and follow step by step direction 

to create art projects displayed throughout the building. We are 

excited to see every student making progress as the year             

progresses, and will continue to help everyone meet their goals.  



Primary II 

Primary 2 is doing great as the end of the first semester 

quickly approaches. We have continued our review of the 

alphabet and counting, and have become more                  

independent as individuals with answering questions and 

completing tasks!  As a class, we have been able to enjoy 

Creative Expressions, Live Healthy Appalachia, Therapy   

Horses, and the Veteran’s Day Parade. Primary 2 has been 

talking about what we are thankful for as Thanksgiving 

approaches. We will be having a Primary 2 Thanksgiving 

“Dinner” for lunch to enjoy a nice meal as a class before 

our Thanksgiving Break. Happy Thanksgiving!  



Intermediate I 

The Intermediate One class had the               

opportunity to work with the Athens    

County Health Department to learn proper 

hand washing skills. The students got to put 

pretend germs on their hands, and look at 

them under a blue light. Once the students 

washed their hands, they put them back      

under the blue light to see how well they 

had done washing their hands. The students 

got really excited and had a good time 

with their experiments. Our classroom also 

received a “thank you” note from the Athens 

Fire Department. The firefighters hung our 

students’ painted pictures up in their fire 

house. The students have been learning 

about the weather, seasons, identifying 

coins, counting money and learning how to 

stay in their own personal space. Please 

check your child’s back pack nightly. Have a 

great holiday.  



Intermediate II 

Intermediate II has been enjoying all the new 

things we have been doing. Science Fridays 

have been  a huge success. We have enjoyed  

exploring the differences between solids, 

liquids and gasses. This means making sticky 

messes and exploding things. We added    

Mentos to Diet Coke and watched as it shot 

into the air. They loved that! We are              

becoming experts at reading the weather 

and making predictions. Did you know that 

George Cowling gave the first weather   

forecast while being televised in front of 

the map in 1954. It started  a storm of             

reporting to follow! 



Young Adult 

The Young Adult class has been enjoying their second quarter   

activities in their work bins. Our classroom has started a new 

classroom style of learning this year called centers. Monday, 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays, our young adults break up    

into three groups and travel to three different centers. The    

students are at each center for 15 minutes each. They work on 

calendar skills in the Leisure area, they review skills they have   

already learned in the Bin area, and they learn new skills and IEP 

goals from me in the Teacher area. In the beginning of the school 

year, it was a little hard transitioning to each area, but now our 

young adults have it down! We have seen a great improvement in 

them retaining their skills, improving in their writing and telling 

time skills! Great job Young Adults, we will keep up the good work 

for you guys next quarter too! 



Speech 

This month in speech we have enjoyed talking about the holidays and special          

occasions that have occurred and that are coming soon! The students continue 

to do well with their schedules and I am really starting to see a lot of progress 

on Speech goals!! Here is a fun fact for the month: Did you know that because the 

structures used for speaking are the same structures used for chewing and     

swallowing, a Speech Therapist/SLP can also treat various feeding and swallowing 

disorders (often referred to as dysphagia)? The following are some causes of     

feeding and swallowing disorders in children: 

•nervous system disorders (e.g., cerebral palsy, meningitis, encephalopathy) 

•gastrointestinal conditions (e.g., reflux, "short gut" syndrome) 

•prematurity and/or low birth weight 

•heart disease 

•cleft lip and/or palate 

•autism 

•head and neck abnormalities 

•muscle weakness in the face and neck 

•respiratory difficulties 

ART 

Pete is back at Beacon a little worse for wear.  So we have been working on making 

some repairs. Once these repairs are made, we will have the Young Adult class 

touch up his paint.  He will be good as new and ready for more traveling. 

In the new year we will be reading and drawing the characters from Mo Willems 

books about Pigeon,Gerald and Piggie.  These are easy readers and easy to draw   

figures.  These books would be great Christmas gifts and additions to your home 

libraries.  

Happy Holidays to all and a special wish for a Happy New Year! 

Barbara Ery, Resident Artist 

Nurse’s note 

It seems germs have found their way into many of our homes.  

Just a friendly reminder to follow our communicable disease policy, and keep your chil-

dren home, if they are sick. This includes fever of 100.0 degrees Fahrenheit or higher, vomit-

ing or diarrhea, and bodily fluids that are not easily contained; coughing, sneezing, and 

nasal drainage, to name a few. This helps to prevent the spread of the illness and keep stu-

dents, staff, and family members healthy and safe. Washing hands regularly with soap and 

warm water is the best way to prevent to spread of germs! Let’s work together to stay 

healthy for the upcoming holiday season! 

 


